RAYSA Board Meeting – Thursday, September 23rd, 2021

Called to order at 7:38 p.m.

<u>Members in attendance</u>: Matt Graham, Sarah Fortuna, Jen Czaniecki, Randy Czaniecki, Alicia DiBernardo, Stephanie Casteel, Rachel Barreto, Jaimie Cameron, Jeff Logan, Lauren Logan

Treasurer Report

o Treasurer report submitted for review

Facilities Coordinator

- Jim Horning submitted his name for consideration for the open Facilities Coordinator
- A vote was taken, and he was voted in unanimously

• <u>Travel Concession Coverage</u>

- o Board member coverage of travel concession is full.
- Parent sign-ups are very low currently.
- It will be decided on a week-by-week basis whether there will be a concession for the travel games.

• U-10 In-House

- We will reach out to neighboring communities (Charleroi/Monessen/Belle Vernon/EF) to see if there would be any interest in having our U-10 In-House teams play each other.
- This would not be an official league. It would just give the in-house players more opportunities to play.
- RAYSA can offer to host the game, do line maintenance, and pay the ref fees.
- A coach will be needed.
- Another option to explore is to see if it would be possible for the U-10 inhouse to join another league.

• Second half of In-House Season/Finleyville Fields

 Union-Finley Township is tearing up the soccer fields to put in a new Pony League baseball field. We were told that we could use the field for soccer, but they will not be functional as soccer fields. There will be a Pitcher's mound and dirt.

- We will be able to fit all the necessary fields on the top lot. Since RAYSA
 owns the top field, the payment should go down because we will only be
 using the concession and bathroom. The gate will need to be unlocked to
 accommodate Handicap individuals though.
- We will need to complete the season at Palmer Park. Construction could be starting at any time, but we should have enough time to complete the season before it affects us.
- o The bathrooms will be closed but the concession will remain open.

• <u>501C</u>

The IRS was contacted about our 501C status.

The next meeting will be 10/28/21 at 7:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.